

www.madisonwater.org • 119 East Olin Avenue • Madison, WI 53713-1431 • TEL 608.266.4651 • FAX 608.266.4426

February 1, 2010

The Honorable Tammy Baldwin U.S. House of Representatives 2446 Rayburn Building Washington DC 20515

Dear Congresswoman Baldwin:

The Board of the Madison Water Utility recently revisited our policy regarding fluoridation of the city's public water supply. With a vote of three in favor and two against, we narrowly reaffirmed our policy to fluoridate. Public testimony and the Board's deliberation revolved around the issue of individual risk versus the public health benefits of fluoridation.

The National Research Council's 2006 publication, *Fluoride in Drinking Water*, explicitly addresses naturally occurring levels of fluoride. The range of fluoride concentrations addressed in the report overlaps our targeted level of fluoridation, 0.7 – 1.2 milligrams per liter of water. However, the Council's report explicitly states that the panel did not address the benefits and risks of fluoride addition to reduce dental carries.

As you know, we rely upon the National Academy of Sciences and the National Research Council to evaluate issues of widespread public significance that require integration of health sciences research. The benefit and risks associated with fluoridation of public water supplies is such an issue. We request that your office ask the National Research Council to address this particular issue.

Sincerely,

Greg Harrington
Greg Harrington

President, Madison Water Utility Board

Tom Heikkinen

General Manager, Madison Water Utility

cc: Water Utility Board

Dave Cieslewicz, Mayor

Tim Bruer, Council President



www.madisonwater.org • 119 East Olin Avenue • Madison, WI 53713-1431 • TEL 608.266.4651 • FAX 608.266.4426

February 1, 2010

The Honorable Russ Feingold **United States Senate** 506 Hart Senate Office Building Washington DC 20510

Dear Senator Feingold:

The Board of the Madison Water Utility recently revisited our policy regarding fluoridation of the city's public water supply. With a vote of three in favor and two against, we narrowly reaffirmed our policy to fluoridate. Public testimony and the Board's deliberation revolved around the issue of individual risk versus the public health benefits of fluoridation.

The National Research Council's 2006 publication, Fluoride in Drinking Water, explicitly addresses naturally occurring levels of fluoride. The range of fluoride concentrations addressed in the report overlaps our targeted level of fluoridation, 0.7 - 1.2 milligrams per liter of water. However, the Council's report explicitly states that the panel did not address the benefits and risks of fluoride addition to reduce dental carries.

As you know, we rely upon the National Academy of Sciences and the National Research Council to evaluate issues of widespread public significance that require integration of health sciences research. The benefit and risks associated with fluoridation of public water supplies is such an issue. We request that your office ask the National Research Council to address this particular issue.

Sincerely,

Greg Harrington

President, Madison Water Utility Board

Dreg Harrington

Tom Heikkinen

General Manager, Madison Water Utility

CC:

Water Utility Board Dave Cieslewicz, Mayor Tim Bruer, Council President



www.madisonwater.org • 119 East Olin Avenue • Madison, WI 53713-1431 • TEL 608.266.4651 • FAX 608.266.4426

February 1, 2010

The Honorable Herb Kohl **United States Senate** 330 Hart Senate Office Building Washington DC 20510

Dear Senator Kohl:

The Board of the Madison Water Utility recently revisited our policy regarding fluoridation of the city's public water supply. With a vote of three in favor and two against, we narrowly reaffirmed our policy to fluoridate. Public testimony and the Board's deliberation revolved around the issue of individual risk versus the public health benefits of fluoridation.

The National Research Council's 2006 publication, *Fluoride in Drinking Water*, explicitly addresses naturally occurring levels of fluoride. The range of fluoride concentrations addressed in the report overlaps our targeted level of fluoridation, 0.7 – 1.2 milligrams per liter of water. However, the Council's report explicitly states that the panel did not address the benefits and risks of fluoride addition to reduce dental carries.

As you know, we rely upon the National Academy of Sciences and the National Research Council to evaluate issues of widespread public significance that require integration of health sciences research. The benefit and risks associated with fluoridation of public water supplies is such an issue. We request that your office ask the National Research Council to address this particular issue.

Sincerely,

Greg Harrington

Greg Harrington President, Madison Water Utility Board

Tom Heikkinen

General Manager, Madison Water Utility

Water Utility Board CC:

Dave Cieslewicz, Mayor

Tim Bruer, Council President